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April 
Apr 2 RRISD Holiday 
Apr 3  Easter Egg Hunt 
          Rattan Creek Park 
Apr 9/10 Hurricane 
Swim Team 
   On-site Registration at RCCC 
    www.hurricaneswimteam.org 

Apr 10 Neighborhood    
   Clean Up at Curbside 
Apr 15 RCNA Meeting, 7:00pm 
 RC Community Center 
Apr 21 MUD Meeting, 6:00pm 
 RC Community Center 
Apr 30 Tennis Locks Change 
 

May 
May 5 Early RRISD Release Day 
     Elementary & Middle School 

May 5 Town Hall Meeting  
7-8:00 pm @ Community Center 

May 15   
 Spring Fest at Rattan  
  9am- 1pm 
  Rattan Creek Park 
May 15 RCNA Pool 
Party      ñMEMBERS ON-
LYò 
 1:00pm -  5:00pm  
         Pok-e-Joõs served  
      1:30 -3pm  
May 19 MUD Meeting, 
6:00pm 
 RC Community Center 
May 20 RCNA Meeting, 7:00pm 
 RC Community Center 
May 28 RRISD-Last Day of 
 School  

Serving Milwood at North Austin MUD # 1 since 1983 

Distributed Every Other Month By The Rattan Creek Neighborhood Association, Vol. 25,  No. 2    April/May 2010 

EVENTS Around Milwood 

Visit our website at   

www.rattancreek.org   

TOWN HALL MEETING 
Topic: Annexation 

Wednesday, May 5, 2010    
Rattan Creek Community Center 

7:00pm to 8:00pm      
     The MUD Board of Directors is hosting a town hall meeting to      
update you on the annexation issue, answer some of your questions. As 
well as give the MUD board a chance to gather input from you.  
     If you have any questions regarding the proposed annexation, the 
MUD Board of Directors has established a sub-committee to assist you.  
The sub-committee is comprised of board President, Alan McNeil 
(amcneil@northaustinmud1.org) and board Vice-President, Don     
Conklin (dconklin@northaustinmud1.org). Watch the District website: 
www.northaustinmud1.org for more information.  

Hurricane Swim Team Registration: 
 

    Fri, April 9 -  6:00 - 8:00pm  
  Sat, April 10 - 9:30 - 12:00pm 
 

         Rattan Creek  
     Community Center  

 

For more information visit: 
http://www.hurricaneswimteam.org 

Spring Fest at Rattan Creek Park 
and  

RCNA ñMembers Onlyò Pool Party 
 

Saturday, May 15th 

http://www.rattancreek.org
mailto:amcneil@northaustinmud1.org
mailto:dconklin@northaustinmud1.org
http://www.northaustinmud1.org
http://www.hurricaneswimteam.org
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We need  Block Captains  for the following streets: 
 

Part of Dallas (32) , Part of Humphrey (46)            
Steeplechase (49), Olympiad (20)          

 
Block Captains deliver newsletters 6 times a year to homes on their street.  
If your street is one of the ones mentioned above, you will not receive 
newsletters until someone steps forward to deliver to your block. Extra 
Newsletters are available at the sign at the Rattan Creek Park. Numbers in 
( ) is the number of houses. 
 

No Section Heads needed at this time 
 

Section heads are the start to our delivery process.  They must be willing 
to work quickly to get the newsletters out to the block captains.  They    
receive the newsletters in bulk and break down the count and deliver to the 
number of block    captains in their area. The number of deliveries are in 
the ( ). 

Thank you to Andriel Rotzler, David Osmond, & 
Renee for volunteering. 

 

If you would like to volunteer as a  
Block captain or Section head,  

please contact Jennifer or Dave at  257- 3380. 

Rattan Creek Neighborhood News  

Block Captain Needed for Newsletter Delivery: 

How to File a Deed Restriction Complaint: 
¶ All complaints must be in writing, be sure to list the address 
of the home in question and the complaint 

¶ The complaint letter must be signed.  
Send complaints to:   PBF Covenant Management, L.L.C.  
   202 Walton Way, Ste 192, Box 142  
   Cedar Park, Tx 78613-7046 

All submissions for ACC approval will need to be sent to:   
RCNA-ACC  
P.O. Box 200584 

Austin, TX, 78720-0584 
 

Go to www.rattancreek.org for submission information. 
 

Or via email: ACC@rattancreek.org 

Need Copies of Your Deed Restrictions: 
You can contact  PBF Covenant Management, L.L.C.  
      202 Walton Way, Ste 192, Box 142  
      Cedar Park, Tx 78613-7046 
¶ There is an $ 8.50 charge for the copies.  
¶ Once you have paid for the copies, a set will be mailed to you. 
¶ Include your legal description (lot, block, section of Milwood), 
so you get the correct set of deed restrictions for your section. 

Architectural Control Committee Information: 

 

RCNA Board of Directors 

P.O. Box 200584 

Austin, Tx 78720-0584 

Website: www.rattancreek.org  

RCNA Board of Directors: 
President Brian Kerman 921-4490 

Email:   brikerm@austin.rr.com 

Vice-Pres. Position Open 

 Please come to next meeting 

Secretary Angelia Moore 694-1115 

Email:  AMoore@advsol.com 
Treasurer Position Open  
 Please come to next meeting  

Assôt Treasurer/Secretary 
  Dallas Hall          257-3494  

 RCNA Committees: 
ACC(Architectural Control Committee): 

Email:   ACC@RattanCreek.org 
Events Coordinator:      Dallas Hall    257-3494 

Email:  dallas@rliv.com   
Membership:          Position OPEN 

 Please come to next meeting 

Neighborhood Watch:  Mike Hall   638-5297 

Email:  mhall@studenthousing.com  
Website Administrator:  Mark Maxwell 
Email:                    maxwell@rattancreek.org 

Newsletter: 
Editor:                     Jo Jones     335-1805 

Email:   jorjones@yahoo.com  
Classified Advertising/Teen Services: 

  Kelly Buczek    258-6482 

 Email:   kelly@catscradle.us  
Display Advertising:     Position OPEN 

         Contact Jo Jones, Editor for info   335-1805 

Distribution:  

Jennifer and Dave Cazares 257-3380   
Milwood Parents Group: Position OPEN 
         Contact Jo Jones, Editor for info  335-1805 

New Neighbors/Babies:  

 Kathleen Edwards 350-2649   

Email:   austinredkat@yahoo.com  
Recipe Corner: Natasha Randall    996-8531 

Email:   arandall5@austin.rr.com  
Yard of the Month: Angelia Moore  694-1115 

Email:    AMoore@advsol.com  
 

    The Rattan Creek Neighborhood News welcomes 

your letters and guest columns.Neither the Rattan 

Creek Neighborhood News nor the Rattan Creek 

Neighborhood Association accept responsibility for 

the opinions expressed in editorials, letters or guest 

columns.     

   Guest columns and letters will be printed on as 

space available basis.   

  The Rattan Creek Neighborhood News reserves the 

right not to publish any submissions and the right to 

edit all submissions.  Mail to the following address:  

Jo Jones, RCNA Editor,  13119 Green River 

Trail,  Austin, Tx 78729  or e-mail to:            

JoRJones@yahoo.com  

²ŜōǎƛǘŜΥ ǿǿǿΦǊŀǧŀƴŎǊŜŜƪΦƻǊƎ  
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Presidentôs Notes 
  I have been thinking for a while what I can 
feature in this issue of my Presidentôs Notes.  After 
careful thought, I think that the major item that folks 
have been contacting me about is the proposed    
annexation of the North Austin MUD 1 to the City of 
Austin with includes our Milwood subdivision.  The 
most asked questions that I have been asked is 
ñwhat can we do to help?ò and ñhow can we stop 
this from happening?ò   
 Although this is a very complicated issue 
and affects each and every resident of the district, 
the answers are relatively simple. District residents 
can help our cause by joining the Rattan Creek 
Neighborhood Association.  Our Association can be 
one of the major vehicles to disseminate information 
and to help to get the community organized.  We 
are the voice of the community.  As the MUD board 
moves through the negotiation process with the City 
of Austin, it is critical that our community has an   
organized and well prepared community response. 
Our Neighborhood Association will be taking on this 
role, but in order to be effective we have to say that 
we represent the lionôs share of the district.  This is 
why it is critical that each and every member of the      
District become a member of the RCNA.  Annual 
dues are only $25.00 per household and a           
membership application is located below on this 
page of this Newsletter.  
 The second question that I am often being 
asked is ñhow can we stop this from happening?ò  I 
am pleased to report that our MUD Board of         
Directors is hard at work to begin dialogues and    
negotiations with the City.  They have engaged an 
Attorney that has extensive experience in this area, 
who will be working hand in hand with our MUD 
Board, to keep the interests of our District residents 
as a number one priority. 
 I would like to encourage you and your 
neighbors to attend a Community Town Meeting 
that will be held at the Rattan Creek Community 
Center on Wednesday, May 5th from 7:00 to 
8:00pm.  At this meeting you will be able to gain all 
of the latest information on the Annexation Process 
and get some of your questions answered. The 
MUD board would like to hear what is important to 
the district. 
 I am also pleased to remind you that we are 
having a Spring Version of Rattan Fest on Saturday, 
May 15th from 9:00 am to 1:00 pm.  We will have   
local vendors, food and lots of fun for all members 
of the community.  Also to make this day even more      
special, we are also having our Annual ñMembers 
Onlyò Pool Party from 1:00 pm to 5:00 pm. 
Rattan Creek Neighborhood Association Members 
are invited to join us for a fun day of sun and   swim-
ming as well as a delicious barbeque lunch catered 

by Pok-e-Joôs.  Please remember that the Rattan 
Creek Pool will be open exclusively for RCNA 
members on this day from 1:00 pm to 5:00 pm. If 
you are not a member at this time, you may also 
join the day of the event. 
 I want to once again ask everyone to be 
mindful of all of the children and bike riders who 
are out and enjoying our wonderful spring weath-
er.  Please observe the posted speed limits and 
watch out for everyone who is sharing our roads.   
 In closing, I hope that you will take a      
moment to support our Association by becoming a 
member and participating in our many annual 
events.  This newsletter is full of community        
activities that are planned by the wonderful and 
dedicated leadership of the RCNA.  Please        
consider becoming involved so that you can help 
insure the continued excellent quality of life that we 
have all become so accustomed to.   
    

Brian Kerman, 
RCNA President 

Name          Phone 
 
Address                                                                                                                  
 
 

 
E-mail:  

 

[  ] Add me to the Neighborhood Watch Alert List 
 

Membership:   [ ] Renewal  [ ] New 
 

I would like to volunteer to assist with: 
[ ] Activities   [ ] Committees   [ ] Neighborhood Watch    

[ ] Newsletter  

Rattan Creek Neighborhood Association 
P.O. Box 200584 ï Austin, Tx 78720-0584 

Annual Membership Dues ï $25 
(January ï December 2010) 

Additional Voluntary Contribution $ ________ 

Thank You For Your Support!! 

Please pay your dues       
today by mail  
or pay online at 

www.rattancreek.org ! 

http://www.rattancreek.org
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Around Rattan Creek 

New Neighbors:  

Please help us welcome the following new 
neighbors to Milwood!  If you live near them, 
stop by and welcome them to our neighbor-
hood:      
 

No new neighbors to announce   
 
 

New Babies  
 

No New Babies to announce  
 

Please help us: 
If you know someone has just moved 
into the neighborhood, or just had a 
baby, help us to welcome the new folks 
and/or congratulate our neighbors on 

their special event.  
Please contact Kathleen Edwards  
at 350-2649, Or email to her  
at austinredkat@yahoo.com  

¶  Bun-
co Anyone?  New group forming. Contact  

Christy Traywick at cwtraywick@hotmail.com or      
219-9372 for more details. 
 

¶      New playgroup for babies/toddlers born in       
2008 and later.  Moms can contact Melissa at                        
minevarez@yahoo.com . 
 

¶ Playgroup for babies/toddlers born between  
September 2005 ï August 2006. Contact Debbie Wal-
ler at 215-2878 or dwaller75@yahoo.com .  
 

¶ Playgroup for babies (and their Moms) with birth  
dates from around July/August 2003 to 2004:         
Preferably contact Carolyn Brown via e-mail at                   
carolyn@carolynelaine.com or call 922-3991.  
 

¶  Do you work out of your home?  If you are           
self-employed or otherwise office out of your        
Milwood house, how would you like a little company?  
We can get together over coffee once a month or so 
and keep up with what's going on in the world.  Please 
call Susan Morrow at  257-2737 or  e-mail me at 
smorrow@wordsarewe.com 
 

Post a message!   
Would you be interested in meeting other moms at the 

playground?   
 

If you are interested in volunteering for this  
position or  to have your message  

updated or posted  
contact Jo Jones, Editor at 335-1805 

Or  jorjones@yahoo.com 

New Neighbors and Babies: Milwood ParentActivities 
Looking for a playgroup for your little 
ones? Here are a couple to chose from: 

Jollyville Pediatrics 
11851 Jollyville Rd. Ste. 204 

Austin, TX 78759 

Same day sick appointments  
and sports physicals 

 

M-F 8:30 AM -5:00 PM 
 

Accepting new patients from birth to18 yrs 
Most insurance plans accepted 

 

Free prenatal classes for expectant parents 

Visit www.jollyvillepediatrics.com for more info 

  p: 219-5550  f: 219-5551  

Evelyn Spencer, 
M.D. FAAP  

Nitzia Cepeda, 
M.D. FAAP  YARDS APART 

LANDSCAPE  
      512-970-2858 
 yardsapart@yahoo.com 

¶ Landscape Makeovers, Cleanups & Market Readyôs 
¶ Landscape Design & Installation 
¶ Trees, Hauling, Rock Work 
¶ Mow, Edge, Blow ï Regular or One Time 
¶ Free Estimates & Consultations 
Call or Email us today!  Milwood Residents for 15 yrs!  

mailto:austinredkat@yahoo.com
mailto:cwtraywick@hotmail.com
mailto:minevarez@yahoo.com
mailto:dwaller75@yahoo.com
mailto:carolyn@carolynelaine.com
mailto:smorrow@wordsarewe.com
http://www.jollyvillepediatrics.com
mailto:yardsapart@yahoo.com
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Now Accepting New Patients 
Ages 2 to 102! 

Office of  

Kimberly 
Warfield, MD 

Board Certified in Family Medicine & 
Internal Medicine 

512-834-9999 
www.dominionmd.com 

 

Come visit our new office at 
Parmer & McNeil 

 

6301 Parmer Lane, Ste. 102 
Austin, Tx 78729 

 

* Most Insurances accepted. 
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Spring Is Here - Itôs Planting Time! 

     Plant some perennials for summer color for 
years to come. In partial shade, plant Texas Gold 
Yellow Columbine in well-prepared soil and they 
will bloom all summer and provide light-colored 
foliage all winter. They may freeze if you do not 
cover them on those 3 freezing nights. The      
beautiful yellow shooting star appears above the 
foliage in March and April. The migrating      
hummingbirds find it when they arrive in the 
spring. The attractive light green foliage makes a 
good ground cover under deciduous trees and oak 
trees with high crowns. On ideal sites the          
Columbines re-seed and spread.  The Blazing Star 
is a new   selection that has red in the bloom just 
like our  local species.  
     The low growing oxalis has shamrock-looking 
leaves with small white flowers and also will     
survive our winters and come back every year. The 
Bearded Iris also makes an excellent groundcover. 
Plant them in full sun for blooms in March, April, 
or May depending on the selection. Buy the       
rhizomes boxed or growing in containers. The 
blooms come in white, yellow blues, maroons and 
bicolors. Iris rhizomes must be planted so the top 
of the rhizome emerges from the soil. They may 

rot if planted to deep or under deep mulches. Irises 
are Xeriscape plants that even without mulch will   
prosper in our heavy dry soil. For best results, thin 
out iris rhizomes every three or four years. Daylilies 
bloom in early summer after Irises and have        
attractive sword-like foliage that is less stiff than 
Iris. In full sun or part shade they make a good 
groundcover. 
      There are a number of blue flowered salvias that 
the hummingbirds and butterflies love. The blue 
salvias require full sun to bloom well. The Indigo 
Spires blooms well and grows to four feet in good 
soil. If you can find Salvia Garanitica, it has a  
spectacular blue purple bloom. Sages grow well in 
full sun with Mexican Bush Sage and the Mealy 
Blue Sage reaching 30 inches tall and as wide.  
      Another blue flowered plant is Plumbago which 
reach three feet tall with clusters of vinca-sized light 
blue blooms for the butterflies when grown in 
morning sun or dappled shade. Firebush tubular red 
blooms are a hummingbird favorite growing well in 
full sun and increasing in size each year after    
freezing back each winter.  
     Shrubs which do well in either sun or shade are 

(Continued on page 6) 
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Brad Jones 

633-2605 

Quality Workmanship at a  
Reasonable Price 

 

 Interior/Exterior Painting  
 

Hardie Siding Installation 
at discount prices 

 
Rotted Wood  

   and Siding Replaced 

Low Cost  
House Painting 

   by Austin Jones Enterprises, LLC. 

       Milwood Resident ð 19 years    
                   RCNA Member 

Over 400  

Homes Painted  

In Milwood  

the dwarf yaupon holly and the nandina (available 
in full size, compact and dwarf sizes) and both have 
red berries all winter. I have had great luck also 
with some white begonias in large pots in the most-
ly sunny area in front of our house. Sun loving 
plants include the family of Salvia Greggi, which 
can be white, pink and red, sometimes called the 
red tropical sage. Prune by a third in July and get 
another flush of color in the fall.  
     And of course for a vine, try the mostly sun 
loving Coral Honeysuckle which provides nectar 
for the hummingbirds from April until late fall. 
This is a good climbing plant that is not destructive 
like the English ivy with its attaching tendrils.  
     Look over the grasses at the nurseries. Some 
only get to 12 inches and make nice accent plants 
with interesting texture and color. For partial shade 
groundcover, I have a lot of Inland Sea Oats that 
spreads from the flag looking seeds but is not very 
aggressive. Pretty green grass all summer, grows to 
18 inches at most and has pretty dry stalks with 
seed flags all winter. If you have some large areas, 
check out the other tall grasses which are easy to 
grow and with minimum maintenance. 
      Fire ant control Logic or Award may be     

(Continued from page 5) available at the farm stores. If so, spread when the 
dew has dried, soil temperature is above 60 degrees, 
and it is 2 to 3 hours before the rain. Within a week 
or two, the growth regulator will start reducing the 
ants in the mound and the worried workers try to 
start new mounds. Sprinkle Logic everywhere  
except within 4 feet of mounds. These principles   
apply to any insecticide, the idea is to spread it when 
the bugs are active and foraging for food and will 
pick it up and take it down to the queen. For fast 
control of fire ant mounds where you walk or play, 
sprinkle 2 teaspoonfuls of Orthene powder on each 
mound. It smells bad so the cats, dogs, and kids will 
leave it alone and it will kill that hill of ants.  
       Be sure to water new small plants especially 
well and soak new larger shrubs and trees well also. 
New plantings need water every day for a week, eve-
ry 2-3 days for a month, and then weekly to twice a 
month during spring through fall if there is no rain-
fall. When they really start growing they NEED wa-
ter and sparing it for the first 2 years is false econo-
my. Replacing plants is expensive. 
      Mulch to minimize water needs, spread 3 to 4 
inches of mulch in the beds under all flowers, shrubs 
and trees to cool the soil and hold in the moisture. I 
especially like cypress mulch because it is stringy 

(Continued on page 7) 
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posted material is too strong to use only as soil to 
grow plants, use it for top dressing and mulch. 
     Vines on your trees? Vines growing up on your 
tree trunks, or on your home, are not good. I had 
some great looking English ivy growing up a cedar 
elm(tree), it looked great until some fungus got into 
it. The ivy all died and took many hours work to 
pull it out of the bark. It appeared to injure the bark 
also because the bugs hid from the birds and they 
burrowed under the bark creating a lot of problems. 
I have seen similar problems from Asiatic jasmine 
let to grow up trees that eventually damaged the 
tree. So clip climbing vines off near the ground   
periodically, you will save a lot of time and maybe 
the life of the tree. 
Watch for brown patch fungus in established St. 
Augustine lawns, making an ever expanding circle 
of dead grass leaves and stems. If they are soft and 
mushy, it is the fungus. Treat with compost or a  
fungicide (liquid copper or Bordeaux mix) Brown 
patch fungus is in the earth all of the time but it   
multiplies and kills some of the grass roots when the 
temperature and humidity are just right. Late fall 
and early spring are the usual trouble times. It never 
goes away, just is subdued until next season so treat 
it lightly and be ready for next season again. Such is 

(Continued on page 8) 
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and heavy and stays in place when watering.  That 
pretty wood mulch not only looks good but it is 
helping your plants survive the heat. Note the way 
the trees, shrubs, and beds are mulched at the Rattan 
Creek Park, TexaScapes does an excellent job of 
mulching to keep the weeds away from plants and 
minimize water needs. 
      Do not buy sandy loam or peat moss. Sandy or 
chocolate loam is fine clay which we have too much 
of already. Buy a garden or yard mix with a lot of 
composted organic matter and sand in it. Also, do 
not buy peat moss because it is very acidic and in 
our alkaline soil and alkaline water, peat moss     
decomposes very rapidly leaving large holes in the 
soil, exposing the roots to air and killing them. You 
can watch trees planted with a lot of peat moss wilt 
and die within 2 years. 
      Composted material is available in bulk or in 
bags. A common bagged compost is cotton burr 
hulls with the brand name Back to Earth (BTE) with 
a rainbow on the bag. Use it in planting amending 
the existing soil and as mulch around all plants to 
just outside the drip line to slowly feed and keep 
cool the roots of all plants and trees. And donôt   for-
get the fine Dillo Dirt that provides slow release of 
nitrogen and organic matter for our soils.      Com-

(Continued from page 6) 

John and Sharon Lenz  - RCNA Member/Milwood Resident 

05/31/10 05/31/10 
RCNA Member / Milwood Resident  19 years  

     Full Service Real Estate Company  
Serving Austin & Surrounding Areas since 1993 

¶ Free Market Analysis 

¶ Talking House Program 

¶ Move up Program 

¶ First Time Buyer Program 

¶ Buying 
¶ Selling 

¶ Leasing 
¶ Investments 

Jo R. Jones, ABR  
Broker 

 

C: 633-2604 
O: 335-4024 

 

www.AustinWHR.com  
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the way of lifeôs small irritations, treat them when 
they appear and enjoy life the rest of the time.  
     If your grass has dead patches, it could be 
white grubs eating the roots. The white grubs are the 
larval stage of the May or June beetles (or          
Junebugs). The warm season grasses like Bermuda, 
Zoysia, St. Augustine, and Buffalo Grass are        
attacked by the June beetles and southern masked 
chafer. The damage shows in summer (thatôs why 
they are called Junebugs) and fall months when the 
larger c-shaped creamy white larva actively feed. 
     Damage shows as irregular shaped areas of 
weakened or dying grass where the grassôs roots 
lacks vigor and are vulnerable to invasion by weeds. 
Weakened grass has less root system and is easily 
pulled out. If you dig around in the soil a bit you 
will find the grubs in the top few inches of the soil 
in the root zone. Treatment is most effective when 
the grubs are İ inch long or less. Treatment is most 
effective when applied after a rain or a thorough 
soaking of the turfgrass to force the grubs close to 
the surface to get air. Insecticides include Dursban, 
diazinin, merit and Oftanol.  
     Check newly planted roses, shrubs and trees if 
weather is windy, and refirm soil around roots, and 

(Continued from page 7) check supports and ties. Remember to remove ties 
from rubbing on plants as soon as possible because 
any tie constricts flow of sap under the bark. And 
plants develop faster and with stronger trunks 
when not supported too long.  
     Check for powdery mildew, black spot, or 
leaf spot and treat with a commercial fungicide or 
2 tablespoon full of baking soda and a few drops of 
kitchen detergent in a gallon of water. Rain will 
wash your treatment off, so repeat after every rain. 
     Soak all plants including the lawn grass deep-
ly rather than sprinkle lightly when watering to 
force the water down deep so the roots will grow 
down to it develop deep strong root systems. Apply 
1 inch of water at a time and most times of the year 
it will last for 5 to 7 days.  
     Water trees Water the entire area 1-1/2 times 
beyond the drip line to encourage roots to grow out 
where they will capture as much rainfall as           
possible. Water the area slowly until the water runs 
off. Wait 30 minutes and water again until the wa-
ter stands or runs off. This process forces much of 
the air out of the soil that allows the water to go as 
deeply as possible. Remember tree roots on live 
oak trees and most others are 8 inches deep or 

(Continued on page 9) 

 

Upscale  
        Resale 

Baby Jungle 

¶ Gently Loved  Clothing Sizes 0-10 
¶ Toys and Baby/Kids Equipment 
¶ Balloons For All Occasions 
¶ Photo Gifts and More   

                     512ï 785-7253 
      13233 Pond Springs Rd. 78729 
             Next to Jardin Corona 

Between Anderson Mill and McNeil Rd. Ne
w! 

 Saturday  Specials through Christmas 
 

$20% Off Balloons Through Christmas 
    Gymboree ï- Tommy Hilfiger ð Gap ð  Osh Kosh   
     Ralph Lauren ð  The Childrens Place ð Old Navy 

$10 OFF Clothing ï Minimum $20  Purchase 

Fantastic Sams 
6301 Parmer Ln, Ste 203 

Austin 

512-331-5257 


